
 
 

March 24, 2023 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Poche Beach Water Reclamation Project in fiscal year 2024. The 

entity to receive funding for this project is the County of Orange, located at 2301 Glassell Street, 

Orange, CA 92865. The funding would be used to provide runoff diversion and advanced 

treatment to upcycle runoff from the 4,500-acre Prima Deshecha watershed and provide high-

quality recycled water and protect beach water quality. The project is an appropriate 

use of taxpayer funds because it meets Clean Water Act standards through eliminating runoff 

discharges during dry weather to protect beach water quality and provide regulatory compliance 

for bacteria standards. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes 

authorized by Title VI of the Clean Water Act, 33 U.S.C § 1381 et seq. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family. 

 

Sincerely,  

 
MIKE LEVIN 

Member of Congress 

 

 


